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The Monthly Newsletter is released at 

the conclusion of each month, often 

within the first business week of the 

following month. This issue is a reflec-

tion of activities, programming, 

events, and policy updates from the 

month of July, coupled with upcoming 

programming and community events 

scheduled for August and September. 

If you would like to submit an article 

for the Newsletter, please do so by 

emailing the editor, Patrick Donnelly, 

at pdonnelly@hamden.com with your 

topic and content. 
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Welcome back fellow Hamdenites,  

  

 Itôs August, and that means Hamdenôs summer of fun is in full swing! 

Since you last heard from me, our Summer Concert Series has come and goneð

and what a series it was! A special thanks to the Arts Commission, and our Arts & 

Culture Department, for an excellent summer series - and many thanks to our per-

formers as well! Now, as we move into August, I encourage our residents to stop 

by our weekly Thursday Farmers Market and to join in at our Free Summer Movie 

Series inside Town Center Park!  

 

 Inside Town Hall, our Departments have been working diligently to ac-

quire multiple grants that will benefit Hamden programs. Recently, our Youth Ser-

vices department received a grant which provides funding for summer jobs and job training for Hamden 

youth who meet income guidelines and/or receive special education services. In addition, Hamdenôs 

CERT team was recognized again with a grant from UnitedHealth to commemorate CERT member 

Jaime Lierôs completion of 30 years of service with the CERT program. Ms. Lier nominated the Ham-

den CERT program to receive this grant from her employer UnitedHealth Group. Finally, our Police 

Department received a grant from the United States Secret Service Financial Crimes Task Force which 

will provide the Hamden Police Department with the tools for combatting financial crimes.  Iôd like to 

extend my gratitude to these departments for putting together such excellent programs to benefit our 

town, for pursuing alternative funding options, and for their excellent service ï well recognized by our 

community! 

   

 My Administration has also been working hard to ensure that the Townôs finances are carefully 

managed. I am very pleased to announce that Hamden has hired an Interim Finance Director, Mr. Myron 

Hul, to ensure that our fiscal operations are well kept. Mr. Hul has a wealth of experience in the finan-

cial sector, and in Town government, and will prove to be a major asset to the Town. More information 

about Mr. Hul can be found on  page 5.  

 

Iôd also like to advise residents that the Town has multiple vacancies for the Boards and Com-

missions. I would like to invite Hamden residents who might be interested in volunteering on a Board or 

Commission to apply with the Town Clerkôs Office. Being on a Board or Commission is a wonderful 

way to be an active participant in your community. For more information on how to apply, please visit 

page six of the newsletter or contact the Town Clerk at (203) 287-7162. 

  

Finally, Iôd like to give a shout-out, and my sincere thanks and congratulations, to Gabrielle Sci-

rocco, the President of Where the Love Is Animal Rescue for assisting in the work done by our Animal 

Control Department. Ms. Scirocco played a vital role in fundraising to gather money to cover the surgi-

cal costs for a puppy named King who was rescued by our Animal Control Department. And as wonder-

ful as Ms. Sciroccoôs work is, it would not have been possible without the generosity of the Hamden 

residents who reached out to help. Thank you for demonstrating such kindness and for reminding us all 

what it means to be a part of the Hamden community! 

  

Until next month, 

  

        Mayor Curt Balzano Leng 

Summer Updates From Mayor Leng 
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Hamden ï Mayor Curt Balzano Leng has announced the creation of a ñStaffing Efficiency 
Teamò (SET) for the Town of Hamden. The SET will be tasked with ensuring that Hamden is 
effectively controlling staffing expenses for all Town Departments and positions, while also 
developing operational efficiencies to reduce spending. The SET will carefully review all ex-
isting staff vacancies (or those which are expected to occur), and make recommendations to 
the Mayor for savings opportunities and operational/structural changes in regards to job posi-
tions, responsibilities, and staffing levels. The SET will be comprised of select officials from 
Mayor Lengôs administration, including the Personnel Director, Deputy Finance Director, and 
Chief of Staff.  

 

 Commenting, Mayor Curt Leng said, ñIt is very important for Hamden to enter fiscal 
year 19-20 with a focus on staffing and expense reductions. We must always work hard to re-
duce spending, while increasing our operational efficiencies by redefining employee job re-
sponsibilities where appropriate and restructuring operations. The SET will be responsible for 
ensuring these opportunities are identified, and recommended to my Office for action.ò 

 

For further information, please contact Deputy Chief of Staff, Patrick J. Donnelly, at 203-287-
7009 or pdonnely@hamden.com. 

Mayor Leng Establishes ñStaffing Efficiency Teamò  

for Fiscal Year 19-20 

 Mayor Curt Balzano Leng would like to extend appreciation to the Biller Law Firm, 

LLC, 2750 Whitney Avenue, Hamden, CT 06518, who donated funds in the amount of $1,500 

to be used for repairs at Larryôs Playground in Hamden. Attorney Jon D. Biller offered the do-

nation to the Town earlier this year, and it was accepted by the Hamden Legislative Council on 

Monday, July 1st, 2019.  

 

 Attorney Biller specifically requested that the funding be used to support ñrepairs, ren-

ovations, equipment, or summer showsò which occur at Larryôs Playground. The Town is most 

grateful for this kind donation.  

 

 Commenting, Mayor Curt Leng said, ñWe are so very thankful for this kind donation to 

support this very special place in our Town.ò  

 

 Larry's Playground was built in 1996, with the generous help of the Biller Family, in 

loving memory of Lawrence Biller. The playground has served thousands upon thousands of 

Hamdenôs children and families over the past 23 years, and has become a favorite destination 

for folks from across the greater New Haven region. This donation will continue to keep the 

memory of Larry alive through the joy of the children who enjoy this Park.  

Biller Law Firm Donates $1,500  

for Repairs & Programming at Larryôs Playground 

mailto:pdonnelly@hamden.com
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HAMDEN ï Mayor Curt Balzano Leng is very pleased to announce the recent hiring of Mr. 
Myron W. Hul as the Townôs interim Finance Director. The Finance Director position has 
been vacant since the departure of the previous director in June 2018. In the role of interim 
Finance Director, Mr. Hul will coordinate and direct all responsibilities associated with the 
Townôs financial operations, alongside Mayor Leng and Deputy Finance Director Rick 
Galarza.  

 

 Mr. Hul brings to Hamden a diverse background in financial administration, with 
considerable experience in the fields of accounting, financial reporting, auditing, budget de-
velopment, cost planning and analysis, and systems management.  

 

 Mr. Hul previously worked for Warnaco Corporation of Milford, CT, from 1997-
2008, where as a member of the IT Department, he was responsible for the implementation 
of a new SAP General Ledger Financial module, with a special focus on developing the 
methodology for the reporting of product cost and the creation of a worldwide corporate 
structure and Chart of Accounts. Mr. Hul was also responsible for the Finance & Audit De-
partmentôs development of Corporate Budgets, reporting of corporate results, analysis, audit, 
and recommendations for cost reduction efficiency gains.  

 

 Prior to his experience with Warnaco Corp., Mr. Hul was employed as a Senior Busi-
ness Analyst by AlliedSignal Engines (currently known as Honeywell, Inc. of Stratford) 
from 1981-1997, as Manager of Accounting with Teledyne (Stamford) from 1980-1981, and 
as a Senior Staff Accountant with T-Bar, Inc. (Wilton) from 1978-1980. Mr. Hul holds a 
Masterôs of Business Administration from the University of New Haven (1975), and a Bach-
elorôs of Science from the University of Connecticut (1978).  

 

 In addition to his financial experience, Mr. Hul brings to Mayor Lengôs administra-
tion a wealth of knowledge stemming from his considerable public service to the Town. Pri-
or to his appointment as interim Director, Mr. Hul served Hamden as a member of the Ham-
den PTA Council, Spring Glen PTA, HMS PTA, Police Commission, Planning & Zoning 
Commission, and as an elected member of the Board of Education (serving as Secretary and 
Chairman) and Legislative Council (serving the 6th District).   

 

 Commenting on the hiring of Mr. Hul, Mayor Curt Balzano Leng stated, ñI am ex-
ceptionally thrilled to announce that Hamden has welcomed Mr. Myron W. Hul as our new 
interim Finance Director. Mr. Hulôs experience, both in the financial sector and as a public 
servant, will prove to be invaluable to Hamden as we seek to strengthen our operations and 
the overall financial health of the Town. I know that Mr. Hul will work to ensure that Ham-
denôs financial future is bright, and that my administration continues to maintain careful 
stewardship of Hamdenôs finances. I greatly look forward to working together. Congratula-
tions Mr. Hul!ò  

 Hamden Announces Hiring of Interim 

Finance Director 



 

Hamden Youth Services Offers School Supplies 
Closet Program; Seeks Donations 

 In preparation for the upcoming school year, the Hamden Youth Services Bureau 

would like to invite residents to utilize their annual School Supplies Closet Program. The 

School Supplies Closet provides supplies for students enrolled in various levels of education, 

ranging from Preschool to College at no cost year round. 

 

 The Youth Services Bureau began this initiative to assist Hamden families who have 

displayed financial need and are having difficulty providing their children with necessary 

school supplies. 

 

 Hamden residents are able to receive supplies with proof of residency and a valid 

photo ID. Residents must visit the Keefe Center to obtain and fill out a one page registration 

form. The Youth Services Bureau fills a backpack for each student with supplies that are ap-

propriate for the age of the student. The Program is available to students all year long. Resi-

dents may access the School Supplies Closet Monday through Friday from the hours of 

9a.m. to 4p.m. at the Hamden Youth Services Office located on 11 Pine Street in Hamden. 

 

 Additionally, the Youth Services Bureau is looking for donations to their School 

Supplies Closet so that they may continue to provide this service to Hamden youth. Specifi-

cally, they are looking for donations of unused school supplies of any variety, including but 

not limited to: backpacks, notebooks, pencils, pens, rulers, pocket folders, pencil sharpeners, 

glue, magic markers, tape, calculators, crayons, scissors and three ring binders. All items 

may be dropped off at the Hamden Youth Services Office between 8:30a.m. and 4:30p.m. 

 

 You can locate the School Supply form and Donation Form on the Town of Hamden 

Website under the ñPrograms & Resourcesò Column of the Youth Services page. 

 

For more information contact Susan Rubino at srubino@hamden.com or 203-777-

2610 ext.1120. 
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 The Hamden Tree Commission is de-

lighted to name this tricolor beech tree (Fagus 

sylvatica óRoseo-marginataô) as the Hamden No-

table Tree for July 2019. This uncommon tree, 

relatively rare in Connecticut, is visually striking 

with variegated leaves in shades of green, pink, 

white and magenta. It was nominated for the No-

table Tree program by its owners, John and Dan-

ielle Daley of Haverford Street. 

 

 The Daleysô description of the beech is 

quite accurate: ñFrom a distance, the tree ap-

pears to be dark red. However, up close the 

leaves are a combination of warm green and 

light pink. Theyôre magnificent! Neighbors and 

cars driving by often stop to view it; even take pictures. We are extremely proud of this 

ógemô on our property.ò 

 

 The tree, which is 57 feet tall, has a trunk circumference of 67 inches and a 

crown that is 60 feet across at its widest. It is one of the finest specimens in the State, 

and the Tree Commission has submitted it to the Connecticut Notable Trees program!  

The tricolor beech is a specimen tree that does best in partial shade on rich, well-

drained soil that stays cool and moist. The variegated foliage turns a nice bronze color 

in fall, and the smooth grey bark of mature trees adds winter interest.  Its biggest draw-

back is that the edges of the leaves can become ñcrispyò in mid-summer with too much 

sun exposure.  It grows more slowly than other varieties of European beech and may 

take 30 years to reach a height of 30 feet.  

   

 If you would like to nominate a tree, please send its location and a few sentenc-

es describing the tree to: help@hamden.com.  Please include your name, address, email 

and phone number as well. Or you can mail your nomination to the Hamden Tree Com-

mission care of the Mayorôs Office, Hamden Government Center, 2750 Dixwell Ave-

nue, Hamden, CT 06518. For more information, please contact Jill Nathanson (203)687

-8277 or jzaengel@aol.com. 
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Hamden Tree Commission Names  
ñNotable Treeò for July 2019 
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